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HCMS NEWS 
Stories In This Issue: 

National History Day Competition 
On April, 2nd, five students from the Haverhill Cooperative Middle School 

attended the New Hampshire State National History Day (NHD) competi-

tion at Plymouth State College.  Read the whole story on Page 3. 

Honors Ensemble  
Five of our 8th grade students participated in the Woodsville High School 

Honors Ensemble in Quebec City April 8-10th! Our students were fea-

tured with a full page write up in the Bridge Weekly. Read the whole story  

on Page 4.  

Youth Leadership Though Adventure 
Conference  
A group of HCMS students attended this youth-led prevention and lead-

ership development conference which included students from Northern 

New Hampshire middle and high schools. Read more on Page 13!  

¶ May 26: Progress Reports Distributed  

¶ May 29: No School 

¶ June 1: HCMS Concert (6:30 PM) 

¶ June 2: Wellness Day  

¶ June 7: Ag Day for grades 4, 5, 6. 

¶ June 8: Learning Showcase School wide 

¶ June 16: Graduation Rehearsal 

¶ June 19: Graduation  Rehearsal  

¶ June 21: 8th Grade Graduation  

¶ June 22: Early Release Day/ Last Day of School 
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Mrs. Russôs 4th grade class was able to 

tap a maple tree as a part of their New 

Hampshireôs Natural Resources and 

Climate study.  

UPCOMING EVENTS  
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Spring Thoughts From Mr. Phillips  

 
As the warmth of summer arrives it is a time of both reflection and anticipation for the future, it 
has been a great year here at HCMS and I am so proud of all our studentôs achievements.  In 
this issue of our newsletter we have included information from our ñspecialsò classes, a word 
from our guidance counselor, and highlights from our past and upcoming events. 

 

I had the pleasure of attending and speaking at our annual Academic Awards Dinner on May 
12th. This event honors students who were named to the Principalôs List at least twice during 
the school year and is an accolade to their academic achievements. I am thrilled to share with 
you that 72% of our student body qualified for this dinner! With over 220 family members pre-
sent the event was well attended and enjoyable thanks to the faculty and staff who were on 
hand to prepare and serve dinner.  

 
One area of focus during our faculty in-service time this year has been dedicated to identifying 
ñI canò statements that represent exactly what students learn, we refer to this as proficiency or 
performance based assessment.  In alignment with these statements we choose the theme of 
the awards dinner to be, ñeverybody can!ò  This theme was exemplified by student artwork 
and posted statements which identified student strengths and achievements from this school 
year.  In todayôs world, using learned knowledge in applied situations is critical, we are striving 
to increase studentôs depth of knowledge while teaching to critical standards.   
 

Future academic recognition events are likely to include examples of students applied 
knowledge.  Multiple examples will be on display at this yearôs Learning Showcase on June 
8.  Please join us then! Thank you to our dedicated faculty, families, and students for support-
ing and encouraging student successes. 

 

Our recent parent survey indicated that parents would like more information regarding areas 
of focus in their classrooms as well as behavioral and academic standings. In an ongoing ef-
fort to increase communication between the school and parents we created our school news-
letter and distributed our first issue in April. We were excited to receive positive feedback re-
garding this communication and we plan to continue to release our web based newsletter 
quarterly. We plan to include more communication on report cards and  in the future you will 
see additional reporting on student performances.   
 

The week of May 8-12 was Teacher Appreciation Week.  Thank you to the PTA and a number 
of community members who showed appreciation for the work that teachers do with our stu-
dents. 

 

Looking ahead to summer, HCMS will once again offer a series of summer STEM classes dur-
ing the month of July.  These classes are intended for students who excel or have a strong 
interest/aptitude in Science, Technology, Engineering, or Math.  STEM becomes STEAM 
when we include Art!  Mrs. Ballam will be offering a two week session focused upon Arts and 
Science. 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Philllips  



National History Day 
By Luke Youngï Xu 

Engaging Students In Historical Research & Skills Development   

 On April, 2nd, five students from the Haverhill 
Cooperative Middle School attended the New 
Hampshire State National History Day (NHD) com-
petition at Plymouth State College. The following 
students each presented a documentary to panel 
judges: team one Nye Adamkowski and Kaycee 
Reagan, and team two Harmony Evans, Lily 
Krause, and Luke Young-Xu. 

 The theme for the competition was ñTaking a 
Stand in Historyò.  The teams had worked on their 

History Day projects all year, researching, script writing, media compiling, inter-
viewing , animating, voice recording, and editing video documentation. Teams 
chose the topics ñConserving Americaò, and ñNat Turner's Rebellionò. 
 At the competition, groups presented their documentaries and essays dis-
cussing the documentation process to a panel of judges. They then answered 
the judge's inquiries. Out of over 20 entered docu-
mentaries, Harmony Evans, Lily Krause, and Luke 
Young-Xu won 3rd place, and Nye Adamkowski and 
Kaycee Reagan won 2nd place for the Junior Division. 
The National History Day Finals will be held at the 
University of Maryland, on June 11th and over 3,000 
students are expected to attend. 

 Congratulations to our students and a special thank 
you to our 7th Grade History teacher, Mr. Emmerton!  

 

L to R: Kaycee Reagen, Luke Young-Xu, Nye Adamkowski, Mr. Emmerton, Harmony Evans, and Lily Krause. 

Team Two, L to R: L. Young-Xu, H. Ev-
ans, and L. Krause. 

Team One: L to R: N. Adamkow-
ski and K. Reagan. 


